
 

City of Harrisonburg 
Department of Planning and Community 

Development 
   

 
 

Memo 
 
To: Wayne Lilly, Brad Reed, Tom Hoover, Larry Shifflett, and Chris Brown 

From: Adam Fletcher, City Planner 

RE: Downtown Outdoor Dining Request – Bella Gelato and Pastries (49 West Water Street) 

Date: Wednesday, April 1, 2015 

 

Bella Gelato and Pastries, a new restaurant located within the building at 49-A West Water Street 
(the previous Shank’s Bakery location), has submitted a Downtown Outdoor Dining Facility 
License application. As is detailed by the application procedures, the City’s Departments of 
Planning and Community Development, Public Works, Fire, and Police shall approve or 
recommend modifications of the plans within twenty (20) business days after the application has 
been submitted. Please review the attached application and send your comments to me on or 
before Wednesday, April 29th by interoffice mail or by email. 
 
As with most applications, the applicant has expressed their desire to have this request processed as 
soon as possible, thus, a quick review would be much appreciated. 
 
When I receive all of the comments, I will forward this information to the City Attorney so he can 
place this item on the next available City Council agenda. 
 
If you would like a paper copy of these materials, please let me know and I will have one sent to 
you.  
 
Thank you for your time and assistance. 
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- Downtown Outdoor Dining Facility License Request
Bella Gelato and Pastries (49-A West Water Street)


















